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Quarterly Reporting of Misconduct Complaints against SFPD Employees 
 
In keeping with the Department’s effort to be transparent with the community and employees of 
SFPD, the Internal Affairs Division has created a report titled “IAD Quarterly Report.”.  
 
Among other data variables, the report includes the following: 

• Aggregate data used for analysis and quarterly comparison of open and closed cases. 
• Anonymized complaint summaries for each opened case.  
• Employee demographics for opened cases, type of employee (sworn and professional 

staff), and employee tenure. 
• Findings in closed cases, broken down by employee demographics and tenure. 
• Disciplinary actions in closed cases broken down by employee demographics and tenure. 

 
In addition, an annual report will be produced for the Police Commission, which includes the 
analysis of discipline, including officer demographics and prior discipline histories. The purpose 
of this report is to ensure the SFPD is consistently applying the principles of procedural justice 
and adhering to the discipline matrix in the internal discipline process. 
 
This data will be presented in an aggregate fashion, in accordance with CA Penal Code 832.7(d), 
and not presented with identifying information related to specific individuals or cases. 
 
 
The IAD Quarterly Report is available via link.   
 
 

         
WILLIAM SCOTT 
Chief of Police 

Per DN 23-152, all sworn & non-sworn Members shall electronically acknowledge this Department 
document in PowerDMS within (30) thirty calendar days of issuance. Members whose duties are relevant 
to this document shall be held responsible for compliance. Any questions regarding this policy should be 
sent to sfpd.writtendirectives@sfgov.org, who will provide additional information.  
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